. ‘
Volunteers Raising Salmon

Curry Anadromous Fishermen
Gald Beach, Oregon

THE RIFFLE

An Official Publication of Curry Anadromous Fishermen
P.O. Box 903
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444

August, 2010

INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY

CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,

AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday
August 12, 2010 - 11:00 AM

AT THE HATCHERY

Gold Beach, Oregon

BBQ AT NOON

Please Bring A Side Dish,
For Specifics Call VP Bob
541-425-1408.

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
August 5, 2010 - 10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE !
Thanks to Ray Barmore

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

Presidents Corner
Tom Tostenson

Thanks to all of the members who came to the
June BBQ meeting. It is always fun to have a
burger or hot dog and just visit with all you good
people. In fact it was so much fun we are going
to do it again for our general meeting on
Thursday, Aug. 12" at 11 a.m. at the Hatchery.
Again, bring something to go with the
Hamburgers or Hot Dogs. | will be out of town at
that time for a Family Reunion, so contact VP
Bob Gemeinhardt at 541-425-1408 on what you
will be bringing. We will be able to meet at Jots
again in Sept. | want to thank David & Becky
Sophusson for a great job on the Fireworks and
of course all our great volunteers. (see Becky's
report) Our next big project is our Fishing Derby
which is headed by Mike Kopec. He needs a lot
of help so call him as to what you can help with
at 541-247-0369. Since we won't have a Dinner
this year, the Derby will be our needed fund
raiser. My ears are always open to hear from
you on any ideas you may have that we could
do to improve the Hatchery. We are all in this
together and that's what makes our Hatchery so
great.

General Meeting
July 8, 2010

President- Tom Tostenson called the meeting
to order at 11:15 am. The minutes of the last
meeting were approved as written in The Riffle.
Treasurer- Hassie Taylor’'s report shows a loss
for June of $12,674 and an end of the month
balance of $11,848. The balance reflects the
payment money for the oxygen system.



Open House- The Board decided that we would
have an Open House on July 24" between
10:00am and 2:00pm. It would be great PR for the
public to see the fish and new equipment. We will
station one volunteer at each raceway and other
volunteers will lead tours. Phillip Dixon will head
the committee to organize volunteers and
activities.

Fundraising- The fireworks stand netted $2400,
which is twice as much as last year. Next year we
will commit earlier and have more choice in the
selection of items that we know will sell. We really
appreciate Jim Carey for the location at the Rogue
Outdoor Store and Ridley Taylor for use of the
storage trailer. The Salmon Derby is September
18" and Mike Kopec needs volunteers for
weighing, registration and raffle. Mike reported
that a $1,000 donation from the Middle Rogue
Steelheaders will be made for repairs around the
raceways. John Epps will talk to Sunset Pizza
about date in October for a fundraiser.

ODFW- John Weber stated that the new oxygen
system is helping with the size, appetite and
raceway distribution of the fish. Some fish will be
released after the open house date. The R&E
board is meeting in Gold Beach on August 14"
and members are invited to attend. The Board will
be reviewing new grant applications and it would
be

worthwhile for CAF members to experience the
workings of the Board. The Board will, also,
discuss the STEP request for increased food
purchase funding, which directly affects CAF.
Board Members- This is a good time for members
to start thinking about applying for the 2010 CAF
Board of Directors. Most of the Board Members
have served quite a while and it would be nice to
have some new representation on the Board.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45am
Submitted by Glenn Kral, Secretary

Hatchery Happenings
Bill Fetzer

Our fish are looking GREAT! They are right on
schedule according to the growth rate sheet that
we have from ODFW. However, I've been
having a little problem following their food rate
sheet. It isn't for our hatchery or weather, so I've
been cutting back some per day, so as not to
waste any food. This seems to be working well
and hopefully this will give us a better guideline
line for food amounts for the future years.

All the daily feeders are working hard doing the
feeding, cleaning and recording the readings.
Without them our fish-raising program would not
be the success that it is.

Richard is hand feeding at night. He is very
dedicated to the little fish. He also measures the
food for the next day. We are a very lucky group
to have Richard on board. Thank You Thank
You---Richard.

Also thanks for the phone call when you are
done at the hatchery feeding to let me know that
the fish have been taken care of.

Some of our CAF volunteers are back working
on the commercial docks at the port. This is
part of the Sea Loin program that the Curry
Sports Fishing Assoc (CSA) heads up. It
involves installing railing on the docks to make it
hard for the sea loins to get up on docks and
hang out and rest. Our group has been involved
with this part of the Sea Loin project since the
first part of 2007. The CSA has been generously
contributing to the CAF for this work, to help
with fund raising for our fish. A BIG thank you to
Dean Pollen, Mike Kopec, Jim Freeman, Glen
Kral and me to, for all the work. I'll be calling on
these guys again soon to finish up on the docks.

One thing | would like some input on is how you
like the pre-measured food. Chris started that
system when the fish were first ponded. | though
it was a good idea and have continued it on. To
me it's one less thing for the daily feeders to do.
Please let me know how you think its working,
the pre-measured food and any other things you
might think of to help us all.



Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, Treasurer

Treasurers Report May Jun
Operating Capital $14,512 $14,253
Jun. Income $ 669

Jun Expenses $13,343

NOTE: $10,063 grant received in May for
oxygen system head boxes

Fundraising Committee Report
Becky Sophusson — 541-425-1950

The fireworks stand was a great success! |
want to thank all of the volunteers for the great
support and all of your help. A special thank
you to Diane and Ken Kellogg who worked
many, many hours helping set up the stand and
opening and closing the fireworks stand. Also a
special thank you to Tom Tostenson and Dean
Pollen for their many hours. It appears that we
made about $2,400.

The next event will be the salmon derby fo be
held Saturday, Sept. 18th at Lex's Landing.
Mike Kopec is the organizer for the derby and is
asking for volunteers to help with setting up,
registration, recording fish, clothing sales,
auction items, and more!! Please contact him
at 541-247-0369.

Upcoming Events

August  Watch for updates of fish releases

Hatchery

Sept 18 — Salmon Fishing Derby
Lex’s Landing

Volunteer Report
By Chris Underhill -247-0396 / 425-0396

NO REPORT THIS MONTH

2010 OFFICERS & BOARD

President Tom Tostenson
Vice President Bo Gemeinhardt
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Hassie Taylor
Past President Mike Kopec
Board Members John Epps

Bill Fetzer

Jim Freedman

David Sophusson

Gary Underhill
O.D.F.& W. Biologist: John Weber
Membership Coordinator: Mary Kurz

Volunteer Coordinator: Vacant
Meeting Raffle Kate DeBord
Riffle Editor John Lento
541-247-0178
SPONSORS CORNER

As you may have notice last month Terry
Kennedy showed up as a new sponsor. Well at
the same time his wife Karen decided she
couldn’t be left out and signed up her Real
Estate office as well. Karen Kennedy has been
a resident of Gold Beach for over 20 years and
started selling real estate three years ago with
encouragement from her grandmother Lois
Whitehead, a long time Gold Beach realtor and
business women. You can find Karen at her
office, Pacific Coastal Real Estate, just off 101
on 10" Street. Karen has a well-rounded
knowledge of Gold Beach, Pistol River and
Agness. She has years of relocation experience
and is a certified buyer’s representative who is
what you want in your corner when buying. The
team she has assembled works together to find
you the property or home that suits you best.
And if you're selling she's the one to find a
buyer. For all your real estate needs give Karen
Kennedy a call at 541-425-0619 and check out
her Website at www.mygoldbeachhome.com.

Support those who support the Indian Creek
Hatchery.




Volanteers Haising Salmon
Gold Reach, Drrgon

Nor'Wester Seafood
Fune ]D?ilmilmg'
Port of Gold Beach

541-247-2333

541-698-7395

ENJOY THE SUNSETS

In Our Ocean View Lounge

= Oregon Lottery Games
= No Minors = Pool

Nest s Pizza = Burger = Seafood
Restaurant & lounge “Home of the Fish Taco”

29850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach, Orcgon = 541"247"6837

g \ e

Crow S

Rogue Outdoor Store
Fishing - Camping - Hunting Gear
Casnal & Rugged Outdoor Wear

541-247-7142

Middle Rogue
Steelheaders
Of Trout
Unlimited,
Inc.

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For details see our website

http:/iwww.rogue-steelheaders.org

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-2665

D

Gold Bcach

541-247-0216 -

Professional care with personal concern
Chlropractlc 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

Computer Sales & Service - Website Design & Hosting

Indian Creek Café

Ovwners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-0680
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r. Bob Manners, D.C.

29 YEARS EXPERIENCE
247-4330

.-,

www..westteck.com

Dhpeetbriar

Fine Gifts & Candy

29865 Ellensburg Avenue
Gold Beach
541-247-2231

OUTBACK

Fish Oregon Guide Service STEAKHOUSE®

STEVE BEYERLIN

Guided Salmon, Steelhead “Good Hatching”
o to
& FlyﬁShlng Indian Creek Fish Hatcherg!
o Rogue
e Chetco ‘When in Springfield,
e Elk you can catch a great meal at
» Sixes C) Outback Steakhouse
(541) 247-4138 &,\ off Beltline Rd. just East of Gateway St.

(800) 348-4138 —
www.FishOregon.com

(541)746-7700
Danjl Bigle\] Mike Bigley

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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CAF SPONSORS

Ev’'s Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
"The Full Service"

Service Station

24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV
Towing
541-247-7525

Open 7 Days A Week
10 Flat Screen HDTVY's
Delicious Food * Full Bar

Heated & Covered
Smoking Deck

Pool Table

HUNTER

CREER

Bar
&Grilll

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Chevron

FACIEIC

Karen Kennedy BEeVimrte
Broker/Realtor R
94150 Tenth St.
Gold Beach, OR
97444

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com

FISHERMEN DIRECT E&f

QUALTY SEAFGCD - DIRECT TROW THE FISHFRMAN TO YOU fi: _'5“__‘ ‘

COLD BEACH, OREGON 1.€€%.572.0404. [SEAFOOD |
Costom Chnning & Procassing O Part of Gold Basch O S4L24759494

Geold Beach Eleckronics & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage
Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot’s Resort
541-247-6801

People Helpmg People DO IT BEST!
28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach

541-247-6617
SUNSET FAMILY www.raoguejets.com i
Rogue River Gift _— F“ﬁ‘J%%%%g
PIZZA Shop & Museum = = JETS
= 800-451-3645 il Bt T s sinae s K lolond
Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week 2474571 O L oA s
Great Pizza, Salads & Www,rﬂguajem.cum ) Loc.llr'lg';::] a;ﬁiggj‘;}ao??%:'“(fiu32477-?0: n;ﬁgﬁgfy‘ig\q .

o mall: nict¥roqueleto.com
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Rooms - Pool - Tackle -
Guides

.......

"A H OMEAWA Y I‘ROM HOME "

. 541-247-6676

P.O. Box 1277 29841 Airport H’ay
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444

541 247 7506 www.jotsresort.com

* Quality Equipment

+ State Marine Board
Licensed

* U.S. Coast Guard
Licensed

* U.S. Forest Service

FISHING

Permitted hgl
* Gold Beach Native GUIDE SERVICE
* Visa/Mastercard 541-247-9219
Accepted www.thfg.com

Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River
and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!



